## CONTENTS

Introduction	5
The Four lepers: A Daring Choice	7
Jehoshaphat: The Good King who Made	
a Disastrous Choice	10
Jehoiada and Jehosheba Made a Courageous	
Choice	13
Joash makes an Evil Choice	16
Uzziah: The King who Chose to act like a priest	18
Ebed-Melech who Chose to Stand up	
for God's Prophet	21
Jonah: The Reluctant Prophet's Choice	24
Daniel: The Young Man's Choice	27
Three Young Men who Chose not to Bow Down3	30
Daniel: The Governor's Choice	33
Queen Vashti's Choice	36
The King's Choices and the Choice	
Mordecai Made	38
Haman's Choice and Queen Esther's Choice4	ŧ0
King Ahasuerus Makes Some More Choices	42
Nehemiah: The Cupbearer's Choice	<b>4</b> 6
The King who Chose to Destroy Little Children	<b>4</b> 9
The Pharisees: The Religious Leaders' Choice	52
Nicodemus: The Pharisee who Chose	
to meet Jesus	55

The Four friends: A Determined Choice 58
John the Baptist's Brave Choice60
The Man who Chose to Speak the Truth
Two Sisters: Two Choices
The Ten Lepers: Different Choices
The Rich Young Man's Choice71
Zacchaeus: Who Chose to do Right74
A Widow's Choice to Give Everything76
The Centurion who Chose to Believe79
A Woman's Two Choices: When Sick
and When Healed81
Mary's Loving Choice
Judas: A Terrible Choice
Pilate: Who Chose to Please the People
The Secret Disciple who Chose to Come Forward 92
Thomas who Chose to Doubt
Peter and John Choose to Obey God97
Ananias and Sapphira: A Dishonest Choice 100
Saul: Who Chose to Persecute Christians 103
Felix: Who Chose to Procrastinate 106
King Agrippa: Who Almost Made a Right Choice 108
Julius: The Centurion's Choice to save Paul111
The Most Important Choice: Revelation 22:17 113

## JEHOIADA AND JEHOSHEBA MADE A COURAGEOUS CHOICE

Athaliah was an evil woman. She was the daughter of King Ahab of the northern kingdom of Israel. Ahab worshipped idols and when Athaliah married the son of Jehoshaphat, king of Judah, she brought idolatry with her. After her husband died, her son, Ahaziah, became king. After he also died, Athaliah chose to carry out an evil plan. She would kill all those who could be made king of Judah – her own grandchildren. Then she would reign as queen over the land.

In the days when David was king of Israel, God had promised that there would always be a king from David's family. Could God's promise be broken because of an evil woman? God had two people who were faithful to Him and ready to make a courageous choice.

Jehosheba was the sister of King Ahaziah, the aunt of the children that Athaliah had decided to kill. Jehosheba was not able to rescue all the children, but she did save the youngest one, one-year-old Joash. Jehosheba was married to Jehoiada, the priest. Together, they hid little Joash in a room in the temple. They kept him hidden for six years. When they did this, they were choosing to act in a very courageous way. They would have known that if Athaliah had found out what they were doing, their lives would have been in danger, as well as the life of the little prince.

For six years Jehoiada and his wife kept their secret. For six long years those who trusted in God must have wondered about God's promise. Then, when Joash was seven years old, Jehoiada again decided to act courageously. It was time for the people to know that the true king of Judah was alive.

Carefully, Jehoiada made his plans. All the Levites were called to the temple. The armed guard was set up and the leaders of the people brought together. Joash was then brought to the temple and crowned king.

Athaliah heard sounds of music and singing and came to the temple. She actually shouted "treason" as if she was the rightful queen. Jehoiada gave instructions and she was taken out and put to death.

## READ: 2 CHRONICLES 22:10-12; 23:1-21 QUESTIONS:

- What was Athaliah's evil plan? (2 Chronicles 22:10)
- 2. What was Jehoiada and Jehosheba's courageous plan? (2 Chronicles 22:11-12)
- 3. What did Athaliah hear? (2 Chronicles 23:12-13) and what did she see? (2 Chronicles 23:13)